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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!


If you are a new parent to our center, or haven’t had a chance to meet our current Board of Directors, please join us the morning of April 5th from 8:00am-8:30am in Kelli’s office.  We will have muffins and juice!  We look forward to meeting you!

Have you ever thought about running for a position on our Board of Directors?  Bring your questions with you! We will have several positions on the Board up for reelection in May.  Vice-President, Treasurer (must be NASA civil servant) and the two member at large positions.  The Vice-President and Treasurer are both 2 year terms and the member at large positions are 1 year terms.  Please consider running for one of these positions.  Don’t hesitate to contact the current members in these positions to find out more information on the details of their responsibilities.
From the Director…!

We have a couple of busy months ahead!  Be sure to mark your calendars so you do not miss out on any of the fun.  You can also check the calendar on our website for upcoming events as well!
Our Annual Egg Hunt will take place on April 13th outside on the playgrounds.  Creepers and Toddlers will hunt at 9:00am, Explorers at 9:30am and Preschool will hunt at 10:00am. We will need donations of plastic eggs and non-peanut product candy. Please check to make sure that candy is not produced in a plant that produces peanut products as well.  The candy will need to fit inside a plastic egg.  (Smarties do not fit) You can also donate other things for the eggs such as stickers, tattoos, etc…  Thank you for your help in making this event so much fun for the kids!  The more eggs the better!!

Week of the Young Child April 24th-28th
Monday: Kick Off Parade and Creative Art Day
We will begin the week off on Monday with a parade at 9:30am in front of the building.  We will circle the front parking lot twice.  Parents are more than welcome to join!  Please park next door at the medical center.  We will have the front parking lot closed off.

We will also spend the day on Monday doing lots of creative art!  If you have any art mediums you would like to donate, or an art project that you would like to do with the children, we would love to have you participate!
Tuesday: Trike-A-Thon and Music Day

Our annual Trike-A-Thon is to benefit St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital.  Our goal this year is to raise $3000!!  You will find a pledge sheet in your child’s folder or cubby.  The pledge sheets need to be turned in by Friday April 21st.  If we meet our goal of $3000, Mrs. Shelby will bring her bike and ride with the preschoolers!!  The preschool children will bring in a riding toy (tricycle, bike, but nothing electric) and they will ride around the front parking lot.  Please make arrangements to have your children dropped off and the parking lot clear by 8:45am that morning.  If you join us for the Trike-A-Thon, you will need need to park next door at the medical center.  Preschool C will ride from 9:00am-9:30am, Preschool B will ride from 9:45am-10:15am and Preschool A will ride from 10:30am-11:00am.  The younger children may bring in a riding toy to play with on the playground on Tuesday.  You can take this riding toy directly to your child’s playground on Tuesday when you drop off.  The preschoolers will park their tricycles or bikes in the front of the center by their classroom label.

Music will be in the air all day on Tuesday!  If you have different types of music that you could share, we would love to introduce the children to as many different genres of music as possible.  We would also love to showcase any of our parent’s talents.  If you play a musical instrument or sing, please coordinate a time with your child’s classroom to stop by and share your talent!

Wednesday: Field Day and Picnic Lunch

Wear your athletic gear and lather up with sunscreen!  We will be outside all day!!  We would love to have donations of balls, bubbles, chalk, etc…  

We will be having a picnic lunch at 11:00am on the playgrounds.  If your schedule allows, we would love for you to join us!  Bring a lunch, a blanket or chair and relax!  Please send in a packed lunch and drink with your child on Wednesday.  

Thursday: Read Aloud Day and Dress as your favorite book character

Bring in your favorite book to share and dress as your favorite book character!  We will be reading rock stars on Thursday. We would love for you to sign up for a time to come read to your child’s class or send in a recording of yourself reading a book!

Friday: Science Day and Ice Cream Social


We will end the week with a bang!  We would love for you to conduct a science experiment with your child’s class on Friday.  We will be conducting science experiments as well.  If you have any ideas for us, please let your child’s teacher know!

We would like to invite you to an Ice Cream Social at your child’s snack time.  MCDC will provide the ice cream and we will have a sign up for toppings.
Upcoming Events:
April 5th=
New Parent Meet & Greet with Board of Directors

April 6th=

Staff Meeting 6pm
April 7th=

Board Meeting

April 12th=
Preschool A Mexican Egg Hunt

April 13th=
Center Wide Egg Hunt

April 21st=

Board Meeting

April 24th-28th=
Week of the Young Child 
Coming Up in May:
*Campus Candids with Spoiled Rotten Photography 4th & 5th

*Board Elections 9th 

*Mother’s Day Store & Staff Meeting 9th
*Muffins for Mom 12th
*Staff Appreciation Week 15th-19th
*Staff Luncheon 17th
*Preschool A Graduation 18th
*Center Closed 29th 
Hello from Infant A
Spring has sprung and that finds six little bunnies playing together. We have one that gets all around the room crawling and rolling while several infants have learned to sit up unassisted. The smallest among us is trying to manage the “bumbo seat” while playing on the gym.

Celebrating spring we will use our egg shakers during music time at the table. Also using our edible play dough at art time we will form eggs and roll them for fine motor development.

We look forward to more buggy rides as we look at the spring blossoms and hear all of the outside nature sounds.

Parents our language wall is in need of family pictures. Bring some in if you can. Thank you!
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Infant B had a wonderful month of March! Celebrating Dr. Seuss Day was so much fun- we love his books! St. Patrick’s Day was a good time too. We learned about the color green and all the other colors when we explored rainbows. The green play dough was especially fun. Our class also got to welcome spring and learn about the changing seasons. 


In April, the weather will get even warmer and flower will bloom. We’ll learn about what a pretty time of year spring can be. We’ll play with plastic eggs as a fine motor exercise and feel Easter grass in some sensory bags. Spring is an exciting time to be in Infant B!


We’re looking forward to learning and growing in the month of April!
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
Greetings:

Welcome to the class that stays with the beat

We march, we wiggle, stomp our knees and feet.

Some of us crawl and some of us walk

There are even some of us who can talk.

Our daily activities are busy and short

That’s because all our little ones are holding court.

Who wants to be held, who is ready for food

There’s a minute of “I want” and a “Give me” attitude.

Learning independence and how to self soothe

Puts a little jammer in the bests of moods.

This month we will play lots of hide-n-seek

We’ll be searching for eggs in a couple of weeks.

This is also the month for week of the young child 

Come in and see how your child’s knowledge is piled.

There is dancing and painting and so much more

Come join us, sit down or play and crawl across the floor.

Animals will be our main theme each week

Bring a picture of a pet to share then come take a peek.

We’ll leave you now with these wonderful things

See you next time, we’ll show you what its month brings.
The Little Owls (Creeper B)

 Happy April Creeper B! March was a fantastic month. We celebrated Dr. Seuss’ birthday and St. Patrick’s Day. March was fun, but April brings a lot of excitement. Some of our babies will celebrate their 1st birthdays and the weather will get warmer meaning more outside fun. Just a few dates and reminders:


April 13th-Egg Hunt: please bring your child a basket


April 24th-28th: Week of the Young Child: Monday (Kick off Parade), Tuesday (Trick-a-thon (we will put the babies in the baby bed and watch the older kids ride)), And Thursday (Read Aloud Day-Dress your child as their favorite story book character)

Reminders: 


- As it gets warmer make sure your child has on weather appropriate clothing in their bins


- The playground is rough and will tear up their knees, please have them in light weight pants to protect their knees


-Have shoes or socks to protect their feet


-Please make sure we have a doctor’s note and sunscreen to put on them
The Busy Bees (Toddler A)


Hello again, from the Busy Bees!  April is going to be a very busy month with lots of fun activities.  We will kick the month off with an egg hunt on Thursday, April 13th.  For the egg hunt, your child will need his or her basket.  The children will have a lot of practice leading up to that day.  Toward the end of the month, we will be celebrating The Week of the Young Child.  We are so excited about being able to celebrate you children.  Please help us make this week a fun one and an incredible experience/success.  A list of activities will be provided later.  Also, if you have any special activities or talents that you would like to share with the children, please feel free to let us know.  We would love to have you!  During The Week of the Young Child, MCDC participates in a Trike-a-thon to help benefit St. Jude’s Hospital.  Your child is welcome to bring in a riding toy on Tuesday, April 25th to ride on the playground.  Lastly, mister sun is bright and shining down on us.  Please make sure your child has sunscreen and a medical authorization form filled out.

We are the busy bees, the very, very busy bees.  Everywhere we go people want to know, who we are!  So, we tell them………bzzzzz!!! 
The Rockets (Toddler B)
Welcome Spring! We are finally able to spend some real time outdoors. Check and make sure that your child has sunscreen and that it is not expired. Please send them in with sunscreen already applied and we will re-apply through-out the day. Also, if you would, please check their cubby boxes to make sure they have weather appropriate extra changes of clothing. 

This month, we will be celebrating Week of the Young Child April 24th-28th. Monday 24th @ 9:30 is our kick of parade and creative art day. Tuesday 25th is our trike-a-thon. We will be doing our own Trike-a-thon on our playground. We will not be riding out front. If you would like your child to participate, please bring a riding toy from home. It cannot be battery operated or automatic. Tuesday will also be our music day. Wednesday will be our picnic lunch. Please only send finger foods for your child. No yogurts or go-gurts, please. Thursday is Read Aloud Day. Dress as your favorite story book character. Friday the 28th will close out or week with our ice cream social. Please join us at 2:30 for ice cream and friends. We will send home more information as the time draws closer so watch your children’s folder for upcoming events. 
The Safari Explorers (EA)
 Dear Parents, 


We enjoyed the month of March so much! Dr. Seuss week was fun. We also learned about wind and kites. The week of St. Patrick’s Day was full of green 4 leaf clovers.


April will be a very busy month. We welcome our new teacher! We will have our egg hunt April 13th. The Week of the Young Child will be April 24th-28th. Look for postings of each activity. We will also have a Jelly Bean Jamboree, fun with eggs, and rain & mud. 
Underwater Explorers (EB)

Wow! I can’t believe March is already over. We are welcoming April with hopefully some beautiful spring weather. Also, April is very eventful month.


April 13th: Egg Hunt


April 24th-28th: Week of the Young Child


April 25th: Trike-a-thon to benefit St. Jude’s


You are welcome to bring bikes/tricycles on Trike-a-thon day. We ask you to bring them to the back porch and we will get them when we go outside. We will let you know more details closer to time. 


Just some friendly Reminders-Please remember to check your child’s folders/cubbies daily for paperwork. We also ask you to check your child’s clothes as the weather gets warmer. The water cups that you bring every week, we want to ask you to take them home every Friday and wash them. Lastly, remember to sign your child in/out each day. Thank you! We hope everyone has a fabulous month of April!
The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)
We will be celebrating “The Week of the Young Child” this month; some of the activities include the trike-a-thon, a picnic and an ice cream social. We will post a daily schedule in the classroom. If you can, please sign-up and take an opportunity to come in and read a book to the children!


Our themes and letters of the week for this month: Eric Carle “Hh”, Eggs/Chicks “Ii”, Week Earth Day/Recycling “Jj”, and Week of the Young Child “Kk”. Our focus for this month will be cooperation and having fun. ( 


Please remember to sign in and out each day. It would be extremely helpful if you could please label your children’s personal items, jackets, etc. 


Thank you for your interests and continued support. If you have any questions/concerns regarding your child, please let us know. 
(Pre-B Superheros)

Spring is here and we are planning many exciting activities for the month of April. Our themes for the month include: Bugs, Extravaganza Week, April Showers and ends with Week of the Young Child! April 13th we will have our egg hunt! Please join us for the hunt! April 14th, we will have a special snack! April 25th is our Trike-a-thon! The last week of April is Week of the Young Child and we encourage you to sign up to volunteer that week in our class for reading time, music, art projects, or science experiments. We want to encourage you to join us in your child’s learning journey in Pre B! Happy spring! 

Parent Reminder- We want to remind you to check lesson plans every week, check cubbies daily, and send extra clothing that is weather appropriate. 

Also, next month we will start using our sunscreen daily, it would be a great time to get a yearly doctor’s note for sunscreen to avoid monthly permission and authorization forms. The same can be done with toothpaste forms!

April Article: 20 Tips for Parents from Preschool Teachers www.parents.com/parenting/betterparenting/advice/20-tips-for-parents-from-preschool-teachers
Thanks so much,
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,


Thank you for helping to make March a fun month for us. Your participation and support are so appreciated.  As we transition from one season (Winter) to the next (Spring), we anticipate excitement and bursts of energy!


Spring means kindergarten registration, more and more birthdays, and lots of outside time and activities. Lots of growth as well –trees, flowers, animals, children.


During the month of April along with celebrating two (2) annual Egg Hunts and the Week of the Young Child, we hope to highlight some historical dates that we would like for our class to be familiar with, such as April 21st, the birth date of Fredrick Froebel, a German educator and founder of the 1st kindergarten.


We will also begin light homework for the weekends. Since we have covered the alphabet and numbers 0-10; at the end of the week the homework for the weekend will be to practice writing the letters and number that was studied that week. We would like to have these returned to us on Mondays or on your child’s 1st school day for the week.

The Themes we want to cover are:

4/3 - 4/7------Farm Animals

4/10 - 4/14----Bunnies, Chicks, and Eggs

4/17 - 4/21----Birds

4/24 - 4/28----WOYC (Details are on website)


We have one (1) friend celebrating his/her birthday this month. Happy Birthday!  We will also begin preparing for Graduation, which will be on Thursday, May 18th at 5:30pm.  Details of all the activities will be given in advance.

Happy Spring!

� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








_971250970.doc
[image: image1.png]






